

United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC:	Discussion	and possible action to approve of	lona	tions	
SUBMITTED	BY: <u>D</u> :	avid H. Gonzalez	of	Superintendent	
APPROVED	FOR TRA	NSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOA	RD:		
DATE ASSIC	SNED FOR	R BOARD CONSIDERATION:	N	May 17, 2023	
RECOMMENDA	ATION:				

It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) that will be attached to the minutes.

The following are donations of \$1000 or more

- UISD Health Services received a donation of \$4,500.00 from Driscoll Health Plans to be used for sports physicals at several UISD campuses.
- 2. Ruiz Elementary School 3rd Grade classes received a donation of \$2,500.00 from the Greater Houston Community Foundation Anselmo Garza Fund.
- 3. Alexander High School Magnet Seniors received a donation of \$1,000.00 from Marble Slab to be used to purchase the Magnet Senior Retreat T-shirts.
- 4. United High School Boys and Girls Swim Teams received a donation of \$1,000.00 from the Lezcano Law Firm.
- 5. United High School received a donation of a steer from Mr. John Galo. Steer was auctioned for the amount of \$1,082.26.

The following are donations under \$1,000

1. Malakoff Elementary School received a donation of \$500.00 from Roberto P. Martinez, President of Howland Engineering to be used for Teacher Appreciation incentives.

Grand Total: \$10,582.26

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources



Re: Sports Physicals

2 messages

Rebecca Morales <rmorales@uisd.net>

Thu, May 11, 2023 at 10:28 AM

To: Irene Rosales <irosales@uisd.net>

Cc: Bobby Cruz <rcruz@uisd.net>, Juan Botello <jbotello@uisd.net>, Jose Briones <jbriones@uisd.net>, Griselda Rodriguez <grirodriguez@uisd.net>, Maria Salinas <axsalina@uisd.net>

Was the donation already received so we can include it in the board agenda?

On Thu, May 11, 2023 at 10:13 AM Irene Rosales <irosales@uisd.net> wrote:

I finally made contact with Daniel Cabrerra MSN, RN COO from Gateway Community Center. The Health Services Department got a donation of \$4500.00 for 300 Sports Physicals. I would like to offer these sports physicals to the most needed students. I was thinking of the following schools: (Donated by Driscoll Health Plans)

- 1. SGMS
- 2. LBVMS
- 3. LOMS
- 4. WMS
- 5. UHS/USHS/LBJ

These would total about 40 physicals per campus. I would like to host these sports physicals from May 22 - 26, 2023 the whole day at each campus. I guess we can offer it to the high schools first since they will be having an early release from the 23rd on. Can you work with your coaches to have the sports physical forms signed by the parents? Please let me know if this is possible. Thank you

Irene Rosales MSN, RN
UISD Health Services Director

700 E. Del Mar Blvd. Rear

irosales@uisd.net

(956)473-6264 ext 6262

Nursing is an art: and if it is to be made an art, it requires an exclusive devotion as hard a preparation, as any painter's or sculptor's work; for what is the having to do with dead canvas or dead marble, compared with having to do with the living body, the temple of God's spirit? It is one of the Fine Arts: I had almost said, the finest of Fine Arts. ~Florence Nightingale

Confidentiality Notice: This email and attached documents may contain confidential information. All information is intended only for the use of the named recipient. If you are not the named recipient, you are not authorized to read, disclose, copy, distribute or take any action in reliance on the information and any action other than immediate delivery to the named recipient is strictly prohibited.





David H. Gonzalez Superintendent

To:

David H. Gonzalez, Superintendent

From: Monica Zepeda, Principal

Date: 4/11/2023

Re: Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to Alicia Ruiz Elementary School. We respectfully ask that these items be placed on the agenda for the next meeting for approval:

Greater Houston Community Foundation- Anselmo Garza Fund donated a total of \$2,500 to 3rd Grade.

Alicia Ruiz Elementary School would like to thank the mentioned organization for their generosity and support for our students and staff.





David H. Gonzalez Superintendent

To:

David H. Gonzalez, Superintendent

From: Ernesto Sandoval, Jr., Princes

Date: 4/18/23

Re:

Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to J. B. Alexander High School Magnet Seniors to be used for their Magnet Senior Retreat T-shirts. respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval:

Marble Slab, \$1,000

J. B. Alexander High School would like to thank the mentioned organizations for their generosity and their support of our students at AHS.

Thank you.





David H. Gonzalez Superintendent

April 18, 2023

To Whom It May Concern,

A donation was made to United South High School, boys and girls swim team, from the Lezcano Law Firm. We are requesting an approval from the Board of Trustees, to deposit the \$1,000 donation to the team's account.

Name of donor: Lezcano Law Firm

Dollar Amount: \$1,000

Respectfully,

Dolores W. Barrera,

Nolores W. R

Principal

From: Christine Portillo < cportill@uisd.net>

Date: Tuesday, April 25, 2023

Subject: Steer Donation from Mr. John Galo to UHS

To: Griselda Rodriguez < molina@uisd.net >, Maria Salinas < mbsalinas@uisd.net >

Cc: Jessica Salazar < jcsalazar@uisd.net>, Rene Rodriguez < rerodriguez@uisd.net>, Rebecca Morales < rmorales@uisd.net>

Good afternoon Griselda and Alex.

As per Mrs. Salazar, please see the attached check received from the sale of a steer at auction, that was donated to UHS by Mr. John Galo.

Mrs. Salazar called Mrs. Rebecca Morales for approval prior to receiving the steer and taking it to auction.

Please use this email to submit to the UISD Board.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mrs. Salazar or Mr. Rene Rodriguez, FFA Teacher at ext. 5601.

Thank you,

Christine M, Portillo Administrative Asst. United High School 2811 United Ave. (956)473-5601





Christine M. Portillo Administrative Asst. United High School 2811 United Ave.





One attachment . Scanned by Gmail







No worries!

No problem, thanks!

Thank you!

Reply

Forward



GULF COAST LIVESTOCK AUCTION LLC

P. O. DRAWER 30 • ALICE, TX 78333 OFFICE: 361-664-4395 • FAX: 361-664-3964

SALE EVERY TUESDAY 10:30 A.M.

www.gulfcoastlivestock.com

04/18/23

58196

19057 UNITED HS FFA

(Seller Check)

58196

Tag	_Hd_	_Description_	Comments	Buyer	CD	Weight	Price	Amount	
404	1	DUNN STR		CAP 31	WT	670	170.00	1139.00	
=======================================									
TOTAL	_ 1					670		1,139.00	

----- Average ------Sex__ <u>__Weight</u> <u>Per_Pound</u> <u>Gross</u> <u>Weight</u> Comm INSUR BRAND BFC Yard Feed Total Deduct 45.56 0.85 1.00 3.33 2.00 4.00 56.74 ========== NET AMOUNT: 1,082.26

This document contains a linen panto, invisible fluorescent fibers, chemical reactants, toner grip & a true watermark. Hold to light to view



GULF COAST LIVESTOCK AUCTION LLC

P. O. DRAWER 30 • ALICE, TX 78333 OFFICE: 361-664-4395 • FAX: 361-664-3964 58196

SC 58196

April 18, 2023 DOLLARS

CENTS

****1,082.26

VOID AFTER 180 DAYS

GULF COAST LIVESTOCK AUCTION LLC CUSTODIAL ACCOUNT FOR SHIPPER'S PROCEEDS

Edt Som

UNITED HS FFA 2811 UNITED AVE LAREDO TX 78045-

One Thousand Eighty Two and 26/100

"O58196" :114911807: 007 900 6"

FIRST COMMUNITY BANK
ALICE, TEXAS 78332 88-1180/1149

DAY To The Order Of



April 18, 2023

Dear UISD Board of Trustees,

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary received a \$500.00 donation from Roberto P. Martinez Jr., President of Howland Engineering and Surveying Company. The donation will be used for incentives during Teacher Appreciation Week to help with the expenses for our faculty and staff.

We request this item be placed on the agenda for approval at the next board meeting.

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary School is very appreciative of the generosity of this donor.

Sincerely, Anna R. Martinez Principal

Board of Trustees

Ramiro Veliz, III President District 4

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

> Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Gilberto Aguilar Jr. Member District 1

Francisco "Frank" Castillo Member District 7

Javier Montemayor, Jr. Member District 5

Ricardo "Rick" Rodriguez Member District 2

David H. Gonzalez Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6219 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691